
MINUTES - UTILITY COMMISSION MEETING
March 3, 2008

UTILITIES BOARD MINUTES
March 3, 2008

The Mayor convened the Mayor and Council Workshop meeting on the above date at 7:04 P.M.
Present were Councilmembers Willis, Toulson and Price; Councilmember Kuechler arrived at
7:12 P.M. Also present were the Clerk-Treasurer and Assistant Town Attorney. The Town
Manager was absent.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Councilmember Willis made a motion to approve the Utilities Board Minutes of February 4, 2008
as presented; Mayor Jacobs seconded. All in favor; motion carried.

SEWER ALLOCATION REPORT
The Clerk-Treasurer read the sewer allocation report into the record.

Town resident Janice Nordhoff was present in the audience seeking guidance from the Mayor
and Council concerning an extremely high water bill from 3rd quarter billing 10/0/07 through
12/31/07. Ms. Nordhoff explained that she had a plumber check her property for signs of leaking
water but had turned up nothing. Councilmember Price offered his plumbing services free-of-
charge to see if he could spot a possible cause for the amount of water running thru the meter at
Ms. Nordhoff’s property. After Councilmember Price has performed his check, the Town will
perform additional 24-hr meter checks to see how much water has run through the meter. Mayor
and Council will make a decision regarding credit at the next Utilities Workshop meeting.

With there being no further business, Councilmember Price made a motion to adjourn at 7:20
p.m.; Councilmember Willis seconded. All in favor; motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Christina L. Edwards
Clerk-Treasurer

Approved:
Jay A. Jacobs, Mayor
Rosalie Kuechler, Councilmember
Olin B. Price, Councilmember
John F. Toulson, Councilmember



Robert E. Willis, Councilmembe
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